OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will
hold a regular Public Works Meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

AMENDED NOTICE: START TIME MOVED TO 5:00 PM

Meeting of the: Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton
Date /Time: Tuesday, November 20, 2012 @ 5:00 PM
Location: Hall of Fame Room, City Hall — 381 E. Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589
Members: Eric Olstad - Chair, Michael Engelberger, Tom Majewski, Sony Swangstu — Vice Chair, Mayc
Donna Olson
Item # CALL TO ORDER
1 Communications:
2 Reports: Activity, Yardwaste, Street Openings
Ttem # OLD BUSINESS
3 2011 East Main Street Construction Project Update
Item # NEW BUSINESS
4 Approve October 16, 2012 Meeting Minutes
5 Request from River & Trails Task Force to discuss making Riverside Drive

Partial One-Way Street

6 Update on Stormwater Utility Implementation
7 Long Range Planning
8 Future Agenda Items:
ADJOURNMENT
cc: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,

Library Administrative Assistant Debbie Myren, Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan, Tim Onsager
Stoughton School District, Deb Blaney, Bill Livick Oregon Observer, Stoughton Newspaper/W1
State Journal/Capital Times, Gerald Olsen - 317 Prospect Lane

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door)
will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth

Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-
6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.




CITY OF STOUGHTON

STREET DEPARTMENT KARL D. MANTHE

516 Q S e dtree 5 J
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 Street Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

(608) 877-8387 Fax Activity Report
ww.cityofstoughton.com Streets & Parks

Department
October 15 — November 15

2012

It has been a good year for leaf collection. The weather has been great for our leaf
vacuums and the residents have been doing a great job getting their leaves raked out.
Leaf collection will continue until November 21st, leaves must be raked out by
November 19th. (Weather permitting).

The city has been fortunate with our style leaf vacuums; some cities have a front mounted
leaf operation that has been prohibited to use by the Wisconsin State Patrol (city has side

hose operation).

Street sweepers have been out complementing leaf collection operations. Sweepers
sweep leaves from middle of street and gutter.

Final brush collection for year conducted. Crews hauled 41 loads of brush to yardwaste
site. Crews will do Christmas tree collection in January, and resume brush collection in

April.

Yardwaste site having a lot of fall cleanup materials dropped off. Yardwaste site will
remain open until Tuesday November 20th (Full yardwaste report included in packet).

Spray patch machine was out patching streets, crews focused on patching potholes
throughout city before snow starts.

Street crews assisted with set up and take down of elections (set up and take down
booths, voting machines, tables, chairs, and signage).

Fall tree planting was completed by contractor; thirty nine trees of many different species
were planted throughout the city.

American and Norwegian flags removed for season from light poles downtown.

S:\public works\Activity Reports\Activity Report October 15 - November 15, 2012.doc

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





Christmas Decoration and banners installed on downtown light poles.
Fleet Maintenance Manager is keeping busy with monthly equipment preventive
maintenance and performing repairs. Fleet Maintenance Manager with assistance from

street crew installed wings, sanders, and brines tanks on plow trucks.

Parks Department has winterized bathrooms and cleaned up leaves from athletic courts
and mulched leaves through parks.

Other routine tasks completed during the last month include; dumping trash barrels
downtown, cleaning fleet and garage, sign and traffic signal repairs, hauling yardwaste,
clean stormwater inlets, and repair downtown street lights.

Respectfully Submitted,

Karl D. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent
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2012 October Yard Waste Report

Oct.
Day of Week Users
Tues. 313
Thurs. 149
Sat. 322
Total: 784
October 2012 Yard Waste Users
Total 784
Sat. OTUQS' @Tues.
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OSat.
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19%
October
Day of Week #Bags
Tues 1966
Thurs 751
Sat 1287
Total: 4004
October 2012 Yard Waste # Bags
Total 4004
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CITY OF STOUGHTON

STREET DEPARTMENT
. KARL D. MANTHE
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 . =
‘ Street Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

(608) 877-8387 Fax

wuww.cityofstoughton.com

Date: November 14, 2012

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subject: Update 2011 East Main Street Construction Project

On Wednesday November 14, 2012 the city had CGC Inc. perform “straightedge” testing on East Main
Street. In addition to CGC Inc staff, also in attendance to witness the testing was general contractor for
the project Darrel Fox, project engineer Zach Simpson from Strand Inc., Street Foreman Rick Gullickson
and I.

Kim Lewis from CGC Inc will compile data from test results and provide written report once completed.

Please let me know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper






Public Works Committee
Tuesday, October 16, 2012 at 5:30 PM
Conference Room, Fire Station — 401 E Main St

Members Present: Alderpersons; Eric Olstad, Sonny Swangstu, Michael Engelberger, Tom Majewski and

Street Superintendent Karl Manthe

Absent/ Excused:

Guests: Jeff Hazekamp (Angus-Young Associates)

Call to Order: Olstad called the Public Works meeting to order at 5:35 PM.

1)

2)

Communications: Manthe reported on the E Main Street Pavement tssue — there will be a meeting on
Thursday, October 18 with the contractor, sub contractor, city personnel and Crty Attorney to discuss the
defective pavement repair process. ,

Manthe reported on N Page Street Construction Project — the. contractor is workmg on punch list items;
replace defective concrete. Park row restoration will be done in the spring of 2013 ’

Activity Reports: (Manthe reported)

e Crews will start fall leaf collection on October 15", Leaf oollection will kcontinue until November 30th,
leaves must be raked out by November. 26th (Weather permlttmg)

e Street staff have prepped leaf collection drop off S|tes for upoomlng season.

e Pavement tape crosswalks were installed on N. Page Street Constructton Project; Mega Rentals did the
grinding of the pavement to prepare the site’ for pavement tape

final brush collection the ﬂrst week of November

e Yard waste site havmg a lot of faII cleanup matenals dropped off. Yard waste site will remain open until
Tuesday November 20th (FuII yard ‘waste report mcluded in packet).

e Spray patch maohme was out patchlng streets crews focused on patching West Main Street.
e Allthe tree stumps have been grounded out and ﬂlled with dirt and grass seeded.

° Street crew wmterlzed ter fountams in cemetery and on Lynn Street.

® Mechanlc is keeping busy Wlth monthty equment preventive maintenance and performing repairs.
Mechanic has started the new process were all city fleet preventive maintenance and repairs will go
through Street Department and record keeping of all fleet maintenance is computerized and will be
used to assist with new purchase requests. (Fire Department fleet had yearly preventive maintenance
performed, leaf machmes ready for season, repairs on Whirlwind street sweeper, maintenance/repairs
on Police fleet). ~

e Parks Department continues to mow parks, prep soccer and flag football fields. Parks crews also
continue daily park cleanup of trash and restrooms. Parks crew along with street staff installed new
playground structure at Dunkirk Park.

e Other routine tasks completed during the last month include; dumping trash barrels downtown, cleaning
fleet and garage, sigh and traffic signal repairs, hauling yard waste, clean stormwater inlets after rain
events, and fixing flags and downtown street lights.

Manthe also noted that he had, in his budget, reduced the number of times brush collection will be done in
2013 from eight to four times a year — April, May, October and November.





Old Business:

3)

Presentation from Angus Young on Street Department Facility Space Need Study: Mr. Jeff
Hazekamp gave some background information/history of Angus Young.

Mr. Hazekamp stated that there are several approaches the city could take depending on the city budget
and what the city wants to do i.e. improve/remodel /expand the current facility? Or move the facility to a
new location? Is there a site(s) that needs to be studied to determine if it is suitable for the square footage
for a new building and other space needs?

Mr. Hazekamp stated that the programming cost would be $5-6,000 and a site study would be $1,500 per
site. Manthe stated he has a few sites — one on the east side near Industrial Park South and one near
Business Park North/Williams Dr. Total cost of the study is apprOXImater $10-12,000 to include
programming and site analysis.

The current facility on Fourth Street could be very marketable belng mthe downtown area where land is
more valuable. The Re-Development Authority (RDA) has some interest in thls area being along the river
and connecting with other projects they are doing in the same area

Manthe stated a study was done in the past that stated the facmty was at its CapaCIty This was before the
city mechanic started servicing all city vehicles; plus there is a growing need for a permanent site for brush
and yard waste especially with brush pick up belng reduced the threat of Emerald Ash Borer and losing
areas to dispose of leaves/yard waste. i G :

Manthe will also check with other city departments to see if they would be interested in moving with Public
Works. :

Motion by Enbgelberger, seconded by Majewskl to recommend"to the Committee of the Whole to
have a feasibility study done and move forward W|th plans for a Pubhc Works facility. Motion
carried 4-0. , /

New Business:

4)

5)

6)

asked lf rt would be better to wart on the constructlon of Church Street until 2014. Several streets that are
slated for 2014 could be moved to 2013 for the same amount of money ($178,500) as Church Street
would have been

Majewski questloned how much money was budgeted for trees on these street projects. He also feels that
tree replacement should be included in the budget process along with all other components of street
projects. Currently there are 600 or more areas that need trees and more are taken done than planted.
$12,000 has been budgeted in 2013 for tree replacement.

Motion by Engelbergyer seconded by Majewski to direct staff to work with Finance to move
projects around and also include monies for tree replacements with each project. Motion carried
4-0.

Future Agenda ltems:

Moved by Majewski, seconded by Engelberger to adjourn meeting at 6:25 pm. Motion carried 4-0.
Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl, staff member 10/18/12






Stoughton

PARKS & RECREATION

Date: 11/13/12

To: Public Works Committee

From: Tom Lynch, Parks and Recreation Director
RE: Riverside Trail Path

The River and Trails Task Force created a proposal to make Riverside Drive a
partial one-way street to make a trail fit along the river. The attached letter from
River and Trails Task Force Chair, Nancy Hagan, outlines the proposal and the
justification for it.

My role as the Parks and Recreation Director has been has been to facilitate the
movement of this item from RTTF through Parks and Recreation to Public Works.
As the Director, | see the positives of linking two of our trail systems with a trail
on Riverside Drive. However, we are years out from being able to consider the
southern route a completed trail.

As a citizen, | understand how the southwest side uses Riverside Dr. as both a
route to avoid Main St. and as a way to view the river by car.

In this situation | will not make a recommendation and let others evaluate all
things considered for a decision going forward.

381 E. Main Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 608.873.6677 fax 608.873.5519





PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES -
Wednesday, March 7, 2012 Stoughton
Hall of Fame Room o

Present: Alderpersons: Greg Jenson, Sonny Swangstu, Eric Olstad, Dave McKichan and Parks
and Recreation Director Tom Lynch

Absent and Excused:

Guests: Sandra Black, Tom Majewski

Call to Order
By Olstad at 6:05 PM

1. Communications

Lynch presented to 2012 Spring and Summer brochure that was delivered to the community
through the Great Dane. The Recreation Department makes money on the publication of the
brochure.

Old Business

2. Racetrack Park Parking Options

The committee talked about the obstacles to placing a parking lot in Racetrack Park for the
purpose of alleviating parking on Racetrack Road. The original idea was to put in a temporary
parking lot using recycled blacktop with Street Department help. This plan did not fit the current
City zoning code. The committee asked Lynch to have a conversation with the township over
other options.

Motion by Jenson, seconded by McKichan to direct staff inform the Town of Dunkirk that the City
cannot financially move forward with the construction of a parking lot at Racetrack Park at this
time. The item will be moved into the CIP at the next opportunity. Motion passed 4-0.

3. Kettle Park West Park Options

Discussions took place regarding the Impact fee policy and the idea of a large community park.
Lynch suggested letting the Parks and Open Space Update help us determine the next large park
location. No action taken.

4. Pool Update
The concession room build out is progressing nicely and on schedule. The department is set to

make the purchases of play structures and mechanicals for disinfection. A grant to a local
foundation will be sent this week for additional pool improvements.

5. Fishing Pier Update

The Recreation Department is ready to move forward with the purchase of the fishing pier for
Riverside Park. The pier will be constructed by Eagle Scout Tom Wisersky and installed this
summer.

6. CIP/Equipment/Maintenance
After much discussion, the committee felt that park equipment should be included in the
equipment maintenance fund.

New Business

7. Approval of February 1, 2012 Minutes

Motion by Jenson, seconded by Swangstu, to approve the minutes from Febraury 1, 2012.
Motion passed 4-0.

8. Riverside Drive Path Option

Lynch introduced a request from the River and Trails Task Force (RTTF) to turn Riverside Dr. into
a one way street and place a bike/walk trail on the street closest to the river. Jenson, Council
Representative to the RTTF felt the concept deserved discussion and suggested that this
committee pass it on to Public Works for evaluation. Tom Majewski and Sandra Black from the
RTTF were present to add support for the idea.






Motion by Jenson, seconded by Swangstu, to recommend that the Public Works Committee
review the concept of making Riverside Dr. a one way street and placing a trail along the river.
Motion passed 4-0.

9. Youth Center Car

Greg Hoyte of the Youth Center would like to use the 96 Ford (Rec Car) for a mechanics class for
Youth Center participants. The class would be in partnership with the High School. The car is
currently not needed and scheduled for disposal. The value is listed at $500. Bruce Stenz of
CVMIC advised that the City donate the car to the Friends of the Stoughton Area Youth Center
rather than keep it under our insurance.

Motion by Swangstu, seconded by Jenson, to approve the disposal of the Rec Car to the Friends
of the Stoughton Area Youth Center. Motion passed 4-0.

10. Youth Center Report

Attendance still high at the Center (daily ave. 32)

Wrote grants to Bryant Foundation for $50,000 and $25,000
Basement room construction moving along

Hoyte is partnering with Stoughton Schools on million dollar grant
Recreation/YC partnership on Adventure Day Camp for this summer

7. Future Agenda ltems
Long Range Large Park Plan
Pool Update

Fishing Pier Update

Youth Center Report
Racetrack Parking Update

Adjournment
Motion to adjourn at 8:10 PM by Swangstu, seconded by Jenson. Motion passed 4-0.





River and Trails Task Force
February 6, 2012
Hall of Fame Room

Present: Jon Lewis, Jim Wilcox, Sandra Black, Nancy Hagen, Joni Dean, Larry
Liebmann, David Sharpe, Greg Jensen, Tom Lynch.

CALL TO ORDER: Chair Nancy Hagen called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.

1. Communications: Tom provided a map of Kettle West, the new development
west of Stoughton. The Task Force will make a future motion to ensure that the
development of the trail be at the cost of the developer.

OLD BUSINESS:

2. Dane County Trail: Darren Marsh had a conflict for tonight but will come to a
future meeting. Tom will invite him to the March 5, 2012 meeting.

3. Amundson Park Prairie: Nancy spread the seed recently, while there was still
snow in the ground.

4. Riverside Drive Path Proposal: Nancy wrote a proposal that was discussed.
Corrections were made including starting the one way road west of the dirt pile on
Riverside Drive. Motion by Jensen, with a second by Sharpe to send this proposal to
the Parks and Recreation Committee. Carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

5. January 9, 2012 Minutes: Motion by Hagen with a second by Lewis. Carried.

6. Facebook Website: Steve Tone contacted Tom Lynch for content of the Yahara
River Trail on the website. Nancy shared a written documentation of the history.
This will be provided to Steve Tone for inclusion on the Facebook page.

7. Jefferson Street Bridge: Motion by Wilcox with a second by Liebmann to support
saving the Jefferson Street Bridge. Carried.

8. Membership Terms: Agreed to keep the one-year terms.

9. Spring Clean-Up: Scheduled for 4/21/12. Tower Times on 3/15/12 will include
the following: date and time of clean-up; river trail from Riverside to Fourth Street
to Mandt Park; support preserving the Jefferson Street Bridge.

10. Adjournment: Motion by Hagen with a second by Lewis to adjourn at 6:55 p.m.

Respectfullly submitted,

Joni Dean





Riverside Drive Trail Request

The River and Trails Task Force was appointed by Mayor Johnson during her first term
with the direction of enhancing the Yahara River. With that vision, the commitiee
pursued a trail system that would allow multiple recreation use, more access to the river
and create as many off road trails as possible.

Over the years, the trail system has grown. Trails are given a consideration in all new
subdivisions with the ultimate goal of connecting the entire City with trails to parks,
schools and the Yahara River.

One of the most recent projects added to the trail system is an off road path from Mandt
Park to Riverside Park.

In order to enhance the use of this area, we are offering the following proposal. These
changes are intended to make walking and biking safer in this area that offers
connectivity between parks and better access to the fishing pier.

Our proposal:
1. Create a pedestrian walkway connecting Mandt Park, Riverside Park and Veterans
Park.
2. Turn Riverside Road into a one way street going west. The one way would start the
intersection of Riverside Rd. and the cemetery service road located on the east end
side of the cemetery. A two way road would remain till that point.
3. a. Move the existing barrier along the north bank of the Yahara River to the road to
protect pedestrians on a newly established path or

b. Stripe Riverside Road, without moving the barrier, to designate a pedestrian
walkway.

This recommendation meets our initial directive to enhance the Yahara River. It would
provide more river access, a safer street for pedestrians and connect another park to
the whole City park system.

Change is rarely easy. If the idea of quicker routes for cars remains the only goal, this
idea is a hard sell. If the goal is to find ways to enhance the Yahara River and
implement the Parks and Recreational Long range plan, this idea would add another
unique element to the beauty of the river, while providing a safer route for pedestrians.

Thank you for your consideration.

Nancy Hagen
River and Trails Task Force Chair
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Date: March 6, 2012

To: Tom Lynch — Recreation Director
From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting Agenda Item - Riverside Drive Path Option

| have reviewed the Park & Recreation Committee Meeting packet for the March 7, 2012 meeting and
would like to offer some comments for the Riverside Drive Path Option.

I see a number of maintenance and safety issues with the propose plan. My initial concerns are;

e  With the guardrail moved to the middle of the street and the street changing to one way @ 1/3
down the street, snow removal efforts will be very challenging and create safety concerns for
motorist and operators, especially when you have a hill involved where vehicles could slide into
the railing that is relocated to the middle of the street.

e  One way traffic that starts in the middle of the street will cause confusion with motorist. One-
way streets normally start and end at the beginning of a street, not 1/3 of the way down the
street,

e Both Cemetery maintenance workers and Funeral Home operators need to access the lower
section of the cemetery to dig graves and provide graveside rites. Burial equipment and funeral
precession need to park along this stretch of street.

e This street is heavily use during Syttende Mai for the canoe race and other weekend events and
is also used as a main route for the Stoughton EMS to maneuver to the west side of the city to
avoid Main Street traffic congestion.

Thanks for the opportunity to comment and let me know if you have any questions.
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Date: November 13, 2012

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Long Range Planning

Public Works Committee Chair Eric Olstad has requested to place “Long Range Planning” on the next
meeting agenda for discussion.

Items Chair Olstad would like to discuss include; Emerald Ash Borer (EAB), Public Works Facility, Green
Waste Site and any other items the committee would like to discuss for long range planning.

Please let me know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





